Police Costing Meeting (hosted by the O.P.P.)
December 3, 2020 at 1:00 p.m.
Held via Zoom

Present: Councillor M. Price, Councillor M. MacKinnon, Councillor N. Bush, CAO R.
Nesbitt, Treasurer S. Lansdell-Roll and Acting Clerk A. Euler of the City of Dryden Police
Costing Committee. Chad Lins of MNP LLP.

Present: Katherine Ross, Phil Whitton, Kelly Withrow, Noel Berlinquette, Kenneth Kee
and T. A. McDonald of the O.P.P.

Katherine welcomed attendees and introductions were done.

Katherine reviewed the OPP Costing Process, the 11 Steps and who's responsible for
each step. She reviewed the Three Stage O.P.P. Municipal Contract Proposal Process
and the approximate timelines for each stage. She advised she’s expecting a
presentation by the O.P.P. to Council would happen in March or April of 2021.

Discussion on what's driving the March/April delivery date took place.

Councillor Bush advised he wants to better understand the O.P.P. 1000/2000/3000
series calls. Katherine noted Dryden has more criminal code calls (in the
1000/2000/3000 series) per officer than other municipalities.

The meeting adjourned at 1:58 p.m.



